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Hamilton Township Board of Supervisor’s

Regular Meeting Minutes

Monday, October 6, 2014
CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman, Stephanie A. Egger.

Stephanie A. Egger led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  

Supervisors present were Stephanie A. Egger, Timothy D. Beard III and Ron L. Weidner.  Also present were Solicitor, Ronald Tomasko, from the firm of JSDC Law Offices; Township Engineer, Chad Clabaugh, PE from C. S. Davidson, Inc.; Roadmaster, Jay Livingston and Secretary, Deborah Brogan.   

Stephanie A. Egger asked if anyone was using a recording device to record this meeting.  Melody Aspers, reporter for the Hanover Evening Sun, is recording the meeting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Stephanie A. Egger asked if the Supervisors had reviewed the minutes from the 9/8/2014 Regular Supervisors Meeting.   Response was affirmative.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.   Motion carried.  

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that these comments should address agenda items.  Stephanie A. Egger asked if there were any comments.  There were none.
OLD BUSINESS:
Stephanie A. Egger informed the residents that the township continues to collect items for the Adams County SPCA for the care of the animals at the shelter.  

Stephanie A. Egger informed the residents that the township continues to collect glossy paper magazines, the glossy newspaper inserts, etc. for Ronald McDonalds House. 

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  State Police: The Chairman read the stats for service in Hamilton Twp for the months of August & September 2014.  In August we had 6 criminal; 5 crashes and 19 Service calls.  In September we had 10 criminal; 6 crashes and 9 Service calls.
2.  Liberty Fire Co. No. 11:  The Chairman stated that no monthly report was received from Liberty Fire Co.
3.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:  Kevin Moul presented the monthly report for Hamilton Twp for September.  There were a total of 29 incidents in Hamilton Township.  We had one large house fire on Green Ridge Road.   

4.  Hampton Fire Co. No. 10:   The Chairman stated that no monthly report was received from Hampton Fire Co.

 5.  Support Request:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have received a letter from Amanda Wood a senior at New Oxford High School.  She is requesting a donation to support her trip with the Cavalcade of Bands Honor Band, performing in the 2015 Tournament of Roses Parade.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that we can’t start this practice because we could then start receiving requests right and left.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to not send a donation.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that if the general public is interested in helping this cause, please let the township office know.  

6.  Borough of New Oxford:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the township received a letter concerning a joint project with New Oxford Borough.  They are asking for the townships interest in exploring a joint approach to providing police services to our municipality and to the New Oxford Borough.  Discussion:  It was noted that no cost was proposed.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that we do not have sufficient information to make a decision.  Ron L. Weidner stated that in 2006, they looked into this possibility and the cost ran up to $500,000.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that he would like to have a part time traffic officer to do traffic citations.  Ron L. Weidner stated that he feels we cannot afford the tax increase it would take.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that the state police have been doing a good job.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to reject the offer at this time.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
7.  Resolution 2014-59:   Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve this resolution, indicating Hamilton Township’s intention to follow the schedules and procedures for disposition of records as set forth in the Municipal Records Manual approved on December 16, 2008.   Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this resolution.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
8.  Resolution 2014-60:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve this resolution relieving Bill Hudson of his term on the Zoning Hearing Board.  His term would end on 12/31/2016.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve this resolution.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
9.  Resolution 2014-61:  The Chairman stated that action needs to be taken to appoint Dusty Speelman as Hamilton Township representative on the Zoning Hearing Board.  He will serve the remainder of the term vacated by Bill Hudson. (2014-2016) Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to appoint Dusty Speelman to Zoning Hearing Board.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
10.  Resolution 2014-62:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve this resolution.   Mr. Travis O’Brien has requested the refund of monies he gave to the Township Parks & Recreation Fund on October 8, 2008.  According to our Ordinance #106, Mr. O’Brien is due to be refunded $1,040.00.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve this resolution.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
11.  Larry & Yvonne Mummert:  The Chairman stated that action needs to be taken in regard to a letter received from Larry & Yvonne Mummert requesting a refund of payment made to the Parks & Recreation Fund in 2006.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the money they paid has been spent.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that her research has found that their funds were one of the first used.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to deny the refund to Mr. & Mrs. Mummert.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion carried.
12.  Propane Bids:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve and accept one of the submitted Propane Bids for the period of October 1, 2014 thru October 1, 2015.    Bids were as follows:
	Date Quote Received 
	Company Name
	Phone #
	Price/Gallon
	Gallon Discount
	Agreed to terms

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	9/2/2014
	O'Brien & Sons Propane
	717-793-1566
	 $       2.050 
	 $         -   
	Yes

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	9/2/2014
	Mason Propane Service
	717-259-0624
	 $       1.920 
	 $  0.10 
	Yes

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	9/8/2014
	Little's Gas Service
	717-630-2822
	 $       2.299 
	 $  0.05 
	Yes

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	10/3/2014
	Gene's Propane Service
	717-634-5925
	 $       1.829 
	 $         -   
	Yes


After review of the bid information; Ron L. Weidner made a motion to accept Mason Propane Service.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

13.  The Chairman stated that Jay Livingston has made a request for consideration to purchase a JCB Backhoe Loader.  Stephanie A. Egger read the description of the Backhoe Loader and the quoted prices.  Discussion:  Jay Livingston stated that we would not get a better deal from CAT or Case.  Ron L. Weidner stated that he is in favor of this purchase, they will let us try the Loader before we purchase.  Brian Campbell asked for clarification of the payments.   Per the quote from SEI dated 10/3/2014 the new Backhoe Loader will be paid from the Liquid Fuels Fund:  $20,000 (twenty thousand dollars) down payment and $550.00 (five hundred and fifty dollars) for document fee.  The balance to be paid in semi-annual installment payments beginning in April 2015.   Timothy D. Beard III made a motion that we test the Backhoe Loader before going ahead with the purchase.  Stephanie A. Egger second the motion.  Discussion:  Jay Livingston stated that he had operated the Backhoe Loader at the SEI Show and was satisfied with the operation of the Backhoe Loader.  He did not feel that a test was necessary.  Timothy D. Beard III rescinded his motion.  Stephanie A. Egger rescinded her second.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to proceed with the purchase of the Backhoe Loader.  Stephanie A. Egger second the motion.  Motion carried. 
14.  The Chairman stated that Mrs. Ann Harman has requested the opportunity to address the Board of Supervisors.  Mrs. Harman is expressing her concerns of the usage at the property located at 437 700 Road.  She has found that this residence is being operated as a home for mentally challenged residents under the Shared Life Program through Skills and through PA approved licensing.  Mrs. Harman stated that if funds are being received, she is concerned that this qualifies as a home business.  She feels that the neighbors should have been informed that these mentally challenged residents were living in their neighborhood.  

Mrs. Harman stated that she wants the Board to see this as a concern and not a complaint.  The Board of Supervisors had no comments.  

Doug Fishel asked if the fire companies had been notified that this residence has special needs in case of a fire.  Jay Livingston stated that the fire companies receive reports of the group homes and should be aware.   
Mr. Bill Black, 700 Road, thanked Ann Harman for her research.  He wants to hear about the zoning and taxes; are they tax exempt.  Ron L. Weidner stated that all of the zoning requirements were followed.  We do not have anything to do with the processing, collecting or setting of taxes.  This is done by the state and county, and enforced by the Tax Collector.  Mr. Black stated that he does not see how they can run this business without anything being done by the Township.  

Timothy D. Beard III again stated that the resident is doing everything according to our zoning.  It is up to the State and these organizations to make sure she follows regulations – not the Township.
PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS AND STATUS OF 

ACTIVE PLANS:    

1.  Cross Keys Community Park:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have received a memo from the Planning Commission recommending that the Board grant a waiver request for SWM Section 306.L.2 Design Standards: “The minimum top width of all basin embankments shall be 8 feet.”  

They are requesting a 5 ft. top width.  Chad Clabaugh, P.E for Hamilton Township stated that he did not have an issue with this request.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to grant the waiver.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion carried.

2.  Cross Keys Community Park:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have received a memo from  the Planning Commission recommending that the Board grant a waiver request for SWM Section 306.L.3 Design Standards: “The maximum permitted side slopes for detention or retention basins shall be 4 horizontal to 1 vertical.  In order to obtain a waiver for slopes steeper than 4:1, the plan must include a planning schedule to stabilize the embankments.  The proposed vegetation shall be low maintenance varieties.”  They are requesting for a 3:1 ratio.  Chad Clabaugh, P.E. for Hamilton Township, stated that he did not have a problem with this as long as they made sure to follow proper procedure to make sure the soil was stabilized.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to grant the waiver.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion carried.

3.  Cross Keys Community Park:  A memo has been received from the Planning Commission recommending that the Board grant a waiver request for SWM Section 306.L.5 Design Standards:  “Any stormwater mgmt facility designed to store runoff and requiring a berm or earthen embankment required or regulated by this Ordinance shall be designed to provide an emergency spillway to handle flow up to and including the 100-year, 24 hour design storm at post-development conditions, assuming the principal outlet structure to be clogged.  The height of embankment must be set as to provide as minimum 1 foot of freeboard above the maximum elevation computed for the clogged orifice condition….”  The Engineer for this project, Erik M. Vranich, P.E., stated that the basin is constructed entirely in a cut condition and as such there is no embankment on the downstream side.  They are asking for the removal of the freeboard requirement for this basin.  Chad Clabaugh stated that as long as it is sized for the outfall pipe; this would acceptable.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to grant the waiver.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion carried.
4.  Cross Keys Community Park:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have received a memo from the Planning Commission recommending that the Board grant a waiver request for SWM Section 306.L.8 Design Standards.  “Fencing – Any above-ground stormwater mgmt detention/retention facility, that is designed to store at least a two foot (2’) depth of runoff, shall be subject to the following fencing requirements…”  They are requesting that they do not need to install fencing.  Chad Clabaugh, P.E for Hamilton Township stated that this is a detention basin and should not require fencing.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to grant the waiver.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion carried.

5.  Cross Keys Community Park:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have received a memo from the Planning Commission recommending that the Board grant a waiver request for SALDO 120-11.A.14 Benchmark location:  “Location and elevation of the bench mark(s) to which contour elevations refer; elevations shall be based on North American Vertical Datum of 1988 (NAVD 1988).  Chad Clabaugh’s letter of 8/13/2014 stated:

1.  Comment #2:  General Note #1 on sheet 4 of 11 states the benchmark elevation is based on assumed datum.  SALDO Sect 120-11.A.14 requires the benchmark elevation be based on NAVD 1988.  

Erik M. Vranich, P.E. stated that the benchmark is tied into the original property.  They were unable to locate the property pins.  They are asking for relief from this requirement.

2.  Chad Clabaugh stated that as long as the boundary does not cross into another township or borough, he does not see this as being an issue.  Erik M. Vranich, P.E. stated that it does not.  

Ron L. Weidner made a motion to grant the waiver.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion carried.
6.  Cross Keys Community Park:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have received a memo from Planning Commission recommending that the Board grant a waiver request for approval of the Preliminary/Final Plan for Cross Keys Community Park.  Chad Clabaugh presented his letter of comments from 9/11/2014:  (1) the tract fronting only on Berlin Road does not show sufficient accuracy information for the bearings.  The property needs to be correctly deeded and recorded.  (2) The certificate of ownership shall be signed and notarized. (3)  Any overhead or underground lines, transformers, and any relater easements shall be shown on the plans. (4)  Declaration stating that no sewer facilities are being proposed with this plan needs to be provided on the plan.  (5)  All required signatures should be added to the plan. (6)  Financial security needs to be received for this plan. (Bond insurance/letter of credit).  Ron L. Weidner made the following motion stating that as soon as the deed is recorded and the plan meets all conditions it will be approved.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
7.  Aiello Stormwater Mgmt Plan:   The Chairman stated that we have received a memo from the Planning Commission recommending that the Board approve the Stormwater Mgmt Plan for Craig Aiello, 1605 Pine Run Road.  Two (2) copies of the Stormwater Mgmt Agreement were presented for signatures.  When signatures are applied, Dale Gettel will take to the Courthouse to be recorded.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve this Stormwater Mgmt Plan.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
COMMITTEE & DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

1.  East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC)   No representative was present.

2.  Abbottstown Paradise Joint Sewer Authority – Kevin Moul was present for the Authority.  He stated that some repairs are being done at the Cherry Lane Pump Station.  Everything is running smoothly.

3.  Parks and Recreation Board – Ron L. Weidner stated that the Committee had a booth at East Berlin Colonial Days that went very well.  The feasibility Study continues to move along.  The Chairman stated that we have received a memo from the Parks & Rec Board requesting payment of the second invoice from TPW Designs for the study.  Payment is to be divided between the P/R Grant Fund and the Regular P/R General account.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to pay the invoice as requested and to verify the account information.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion, Motion carried.

4.  Road Master’s Report – Jay Livingston stated that he and Ron attended the SEI Symposium in Harrisburg.  Jay informed the residents of the thief of road signs and what it will cost to replace.  There were about 30 signs stolen.  A report has been filed with the Stated Police.  Jay stated that the road work on Home & St Marys Roads is complete.  The road crew continues to mow and take care of work around the township.

5.  COG Report – Jay Livingston stated that they talked about the Comcast Channel 12 funding.  Asked for support for the Water Bill Study.
6.  East Berlin Joint Authority Report – Ron L. Weidner stated that everything is doing well.  They replaced a chorine line.  The well in Hamilton Township is excellent.
7.  Finance Committee Report – Brian Campbell stated that the budget is looking good.  They plan to have ready for discussion in November and approval in December.
8.  East Berlin Library – Brian Campbell stated that things are about the same.
Engineer’s Report – Chad Clabaugh; Township Engineer, from C.S. Davidson, presented his report.  He also gave the Board a copy of his letter concerning the Act 537 Plan.  Mr. Charles Harman had requested that the township write a new Act 537 Plan.  Chad Clabaugh stated that at this time it would not be cost effective to do a new Act 537 plan for only one (1) property.  A letter will be drafted to Mr. Harman.
Solicitor’s Report – Ronald Tomasko, Attorney from the firm of JSDC Law Offices, presented his report to the Board.   Mr. Tomasko went over some of the highlights of his report in regards to Cross Keys Diner/Hensco, David Lease and Berwick Township and the Sewer Authority.

Zoning Officer’s Report – Stephanie A. Egger presented the report received from Dale Gettel, Commonwealth Code Inspection Services.  The total project value stands at $88,500.00 with the Total fees at $1,960.00

MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:
Stephanie A. Egger presented the Board with a listing of the October 2014 bills to be approved for:  General Fund and Route 94 Sewer Fund.   Ron L. Weidner a motion to approve the bills as submitted.   Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

1.  Doug Fishel, 760 Berlin Road, New Oxford, Stated that he has an issue with fencing to contain the farm animals on his property.  He presented pictures to the Board of his property and the animals.  He is asking for an exception to the fencing requirement because he is agricultural.  Ronald Tomasko, Attorney stated that the clarification from Dale Gettel, Permit Officer, should be all that is required.   Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to table this issue to next month.  They will clarify this requirement with Dale Gettel.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion carried.
2.  Ann Harman, 700 Road, complimented the Road Crew for their good work and attitudes.

SUPERVISOR COMMENTS:

Ron:
Ron L. Weidner stated that he hoped the residents would watch for sign stealers and report anything they see to the Township office.

Tim:  Thank you for coming.  Please apply for absentee ballots and get out and vote in Nov.
Steph:
  Stephanie A. Egger informed the residents that there will be a meeting on October 16th, at 7:00 pm, between Berwick Township and Hamilton Township concerning the Sewer Authority.  Have a happy and safe Halloween, Trick or Treating is on Oct. 31st.   Stephanie A. Egger then reminded the residents of the up coming meeting dates.

Next Parks & Rec Committee Meeting – Tuesday, October 14th @ 7:00 pm.  

Next Planning Commission Meeting – Tuesday, Oct. 21st @ 7:00 pm

Next Finance Committee Meeting – Monday, Oct. 27th @ 6:30 pm
Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting – Monday, November 3rd @ 7:00 pm 

Having nothing further to discuss, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to adjourn at 9:17 pm.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.

Minutes taken and transcribed by:

________________________________________
Deborah A. Brogan 

Secretary Hamilton Township
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